



**DASB ENVIRONMENTAL SUSTAINABILITY COMMITTEE  
MEETING AGENDA**

**Friday, February 26, 2021 | 1:30pm-3:30pm**

**Zoom Meeting | [bit.ly/esczoomlink](https://bit.ly/esczoomlink)**

**Chair:** Yuetong Zhang | **Contact:** [dasbes@fhda.edu](mailto:dasbes@fhda.edu) | [zhangyuetong@fhda.edu](mailto:zhangyuetong@fhda.edu)

**Vice Chair:** Matthew Holt | **Contact:** [matthew.louis.holt@gmail.com](mailto:matthew.louis.holt@gmail.com)

**I. Call to Order**

**A. Roll call of the Environmental Sustainability Committee**

Position	Name	Present	Absent	Late	Excused
Chair	Yuetong Zhang				x
Vice Chair	Matthew Holt	x			
Senator	Lianna Vaughan	x			
Senator	Seong Min Bae	x			
Intern	Afizah Ghazali	x			
Intern	Mishel Tsoy		x		
Intern	Wei Chen				x
Intern	Tun Pyay Sone Lin				x
Intern	Handy Pranata	x			
Intern	Fiza Syed Tahir	x			
Intern	Rose Lu	x			

**Guests:** Karin Davina Budi

**Advisor:**

**II. Approval of Minutes**

- Minutes from February 19

**III. Public Announcements**

*Please note: Announcements are limited to two minutes. The Committee cannot take action or respond to items during Public Announcements.*

- A) Vote during Elections!
  - a) [www.deanza.edu/studentvote/](http://www.deanza.edu/studentvote/)
  - b) Feb 22-mar 5 by 4pm!

B) Resource Fair March 4th 3-5pm via [Zoom!](#)

#### **IV. Committee Announcements**

- A) *Environmental Projects Manager (Afizah):*
- B) *Environmental Relations Coordinator (Mishel):*
- C) *Environmental Sustainability Analyst (Handy):*
- D) *EcoFund Coordinator (Tun):*

#### **V. Business Items**

1.) DISCUSSION

***Title: Check-in***

*This item is for members of the Committee to introduce themselves and check-in.*

Presenter: All

Time: 10 minutes

2.) INFORMATION/DISCUSSION

***Title: Zero Waste Club/ES Committee Career Fair***

This item is to update the committee on progress regarding the Zero Waste Club/ES Committee Career Fair

Presenter: Matthew Holt

Time: 10 minutes

- Task force for career fair, first meeting 2/23 to get ball rolling and ideas out
  - Decided to have event next quarter toward second half
  - Talked a bit about marketing, more general, specifics come later
- Structure: different panelists from different careers in environmental field ranging from community service to working for government to research (basically anything in field)
  - Coming up with contact list
- Next meeting: sometime in a week 3/8-3/12 (was 3/9 but clashes with ES workshop)
  - Lianna joining task force
  - Afizah joining task force
- Karin: needs suggestions for flyer, only 3 people voted
  - Shared the flyers shes working on

- Voting on which we like, both are really good
  - 0 votes for first
  - Unanimous for second
- Matt: wants to confirm name of event at next meeting, Career Fair or Career Panel, other options?
- Message Matt if want more info

### 3.) INFORMATION/DISCUSSION

#### ***Title: ES Workshop***

*This item is to continue planning for the ES Workshop in Week 10 of Winter quarter in group breakouts.*

Presenter: Matthew Holt and All

Time: 25 minutes

- A) [Fall quarter planning document](#)
- B) Group 2: Social media marketing, flyer, polls
  - a) Rose- Thank you!
  - b) Marketing check-in supplementals, Facebook, posting
  - c) [Office of Communications Event Promotion](#)
- C) [Schedule and Sign-Up](#)
- Matt asks if anyone is interested in facilitating in between events
  - Afizah and Karin volunteered
    - Introducing and welcoming in
    - Introducing each guest, etc.
- Group 2: shout out Rose for getting marketing going
  - Updates from Rose: [master doc](#) for marketing
    - Date and task with what platform its on
    - Asks for volunteers to choose platform and dates to post
      - Took a couple minutes to sign up
    - If anyone has suggestions to share
    - Hasn't started on flyer for 3/9 because Zero Waste got back to her last night, will make it as soon as can in collab with Zero Waste
    - Shared pdf for 3/11 flyer
  - Karin: can pass a note at Zero Waste meeting later today, ask for specifics of what they'll be talking about and if they want anything included on flyer

- Clarified posting on IG is to dash.es account
- Office of Comm for event (submit an ad for the event through the link)
  - Lianna volunteered
- Matt wants someone to go to ICC to share about ES workshop and share links and flyers to increase outreach
  - ICC meeting: 3/3 1:30-2:30pm
  - Don't need to stay for whole meeting potentially lol
  - Afizah will do it!
- If you have questions, let Matt or Yuetong know

#### 4.) INFORMATION/DISCUSSION

##### ***Title: ES Brainstorm***

*This item is to brainstorm for ES Committee ideas!*

Presenter: Matthew Holt and All

Time: 25 minutes

- Split into 2 breakout room for 10 minutes
- Breakout Room 1 Ideas:
  - <https://docs.google.com/document/d/1WkdNvi1KJ3y84CJRLcMbsOHeLHUknBDqmNAxClfvFhg/edit?usp=sharing>
- Seong min?: phasing out plastic utensils to metal utensils
  - System to incentivize students to bring back metal utensils
  - Spoke to Patrick about viability of metal utensils and there was a time when they did provide but wasn't successful because a lot ended in trash/lost and school spent more money than they should have
  - Creating a device to recognize the utensils that DAC uses (thats super cool) and wouldn't be allowed to show whatever utensil because it has to match
  - Karin: charge plastic utensils?
    - Fiza: brought up to Grace to use revenue and invest in ES, but cafeteria is different money so we can't do that but likes plastic tax idea
  - Matt: plastic tax?
  - Rose: tying utensil charge to ID so at check out its connected to MyPortal
- Lianna moved to extend by 5 minutes Seong min seconded
  - Announced Seong mins official senatorship!

- Fiza: wants to collab with more ES clubs on campus - ecosia (not a club), sunrise, outdoor club
- Afizah: Sustainability fair - collab with Flea Market and other ES groups
  - Promoting sustainability and work with local shops (eco-based)
- music and plants (myth busters episode, guest speaker)
- Pet and plant show and tell as a bonding thing
- Collab with local high schools and yb chicken coop

## **VI. Public Announcements**

*Please note: Announcements are limited to two minutes. The Committee cannot take action or respond to items during Public Announcements.*

- A) Reminder to vote from Lianna feb 22-mar 5 by 4pm
  - a) [www.deanza.edu/studentvote/](http://www.deanza.edu/studentvote/)
  - b) Also SRS Resource Fair March 4th 3-5PM
- B) Afizah: echoing to vote!!
- C) Rose: keep an eye out on messenger for instructions on marketing tasks
- D) Matt: plug for circle K, right after this meeting they are voting on new leadership and everyone should join!
  - a) [Zoom](#) at 4pm

## **VII. Committee Announcements**

- A) Environmental Projects Manager (Afizah):*
- B) Environmental Relations Coordinator (Mishel):*
- C) Environmental Sustainability Analyst (Handy):*
- D) EcoFund Coordinator (Tun):*

## **VIII. Adjournment**

- 2:41pm